
 

 

 
August 31, 2021 
 
 
 
MS. MARIA LOURDES G. FERRER, CESO III 
REGIONAL EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 
Department of Environment and Natural Resources 
MIMAROPA Region 
 
  

Subject : DENR Notice to Vacate Issued to SPIN Designer Hostel 
 
 
Dear Director Ferrer: 
 
We write on behalf of Somersault Holdings El Nido, Inc., proprietor of SPIN Designer Hostel. 
 
Last April 10, 2018, we received a Notice to Vacate dated April 3, 2018 from the office of 
DENR MIMAROPA Region Legal Division Chief Atty. Gandhi G. Gagni-Flores and duly 
noted by Regional Director Officer-in-Charge Natividad Y. Bernardino, CESE. Accordingly, 
on May 2, 2018, our lawyers sent a reply to the Notice which was acknowledged by Ms. 
Rose Rodriguez from the Records Section. 
 
On February 28, 2019, we made a follow-up through the office of Atty. Gandhi G. Gagni-
Flores’ office via phone call. We were informed that a “Task Force El Nido” has been created 
to investigate the situation with the said Task Force is under the direct supervision of the 
Regional Executive Director Henry A. Adornado. 
 
On March 22, 2019, our lawyers sent a follow-up letter to the Regional Executive Director to 
inquire about the status of the investigation and the findings. The letter was duly 
acknowledge by the Records Section on March 27, 2019 with the advise that the document 
was referred to the Office of the Legal Division under Regional Document Tracking Number 
2019-15803. 
 
In view of these, we would like to follow-up our inquiry on the status of the investigation. 
 
We appreciate your usual and prompt response on the matter. 
 
Thank you very much and keep safe. 
 
 
Sincerely yours, 
 
 
ELY WRAY CIUDAD 
Head of Sales and Operations 


